
 

Ector County Independent School District 
Odessa, Texas 

  
Memorandum 

 
TO:   Board of Trustees  
 
FROM:  Tom Crowe, Superintendent of Schools  
 
SUBJECT:  REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF PHASE II OF ARTIFICIAL TURF 

PROJECT 
  
DATE:  December 19, 2013  
 
______________________________________________________________________  

 
Phase II of the artificial turf installation includes the baseball fields at Odessa High and 
Permian High schools. This will provide a multi-purpose all weather surface 
accommodating the addition of freshman. It also includes the two softball fields at Ratliff 
Stadium.  
 
 
 

 
********************** 

 
It is recommended that the Board of Trustees approve Phase II of the Artificial Turf 
Project as presented. 

 
  

*********************** 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Tom Crowe        Todd Vesely  
Interim Superintendent of Schools    Executive Director of Athletics 


